TOWN OF STRATTON SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES

Stratton Town Office. In attendance were Thomas Montemagni, Siobhan Eddy Young, Lorraine M. Weeks-Newell and WCSU Superintendent, Steven John. Also present was Mrs. Lois Burwell. The meeting was called to order at 7 p.m. The minutes of the January 2011 meeting were read

The Stratton School Board held its monthly meeting on February 3, 2011 at 7p.m. at the

and approved. Mrs. Burwell attended the meeting for the purpose of submitting her Residency packet and providing the Board with additional information needed. Her two daughters attend

Manchester Elementary School and Stratton Mountain School. In review of the completed forms, the Board approved her residency and tuition payments. At the time of the meeting,

Treasurer, Laura Hawksley, had received a tuition invoice from Manchester Elementary School for one Burwell student. Although the Board accepted the Burwell residency policy and approved tuition, it will need to review additional information to decide on what date tuition

payments should begin. Mrs. Hawksley provided the Board with a copy of the 2011/2012 school budget. At the time of the printout, the School Board had not received the actual amounts for state set

average tuition. Therefore, this information will be provided at the Town Meeting, March 1, 2011. Siobhan Young made the motion to approve the 2011/2012 Stratton School Budget. Chairman Montemagni seconded.

The Board has approved the using of the Medicaid money it receives each year through Special Education Services to be payable to WCSU and to be used for the Explorer's Camp.

Funds available through 6/30/10 amount to \$6,423.73.

Billing was received from:

Carol Joyce - Special Education services

Townshend School District - tuition WCSU- Medicaid reimbursement

21,036.00 6,423.73

25,650.00

13,650.00

140.00

Explorer's Camp Winhall School Board – transportation services The order was reviewed, approved and signed.

Manchester School District - tuition

The total amount of the February, 2011 order was \$66,899.73.

Steven John provided the Board with the Superintendent's report. Under Policy/Regulation, the town of Stratton may be included in the Vermont Fiber Optic Connect

project with Sovernet. Superintendent John suggested that we contact Gregg Noble at Sovernet with questions and inclusion in this project. As there was no other business at hand, Lorraine Newell made the motion to adjourn

the meeting with Siobhan Young seconding. The meeting was adjourned at 8:35.

Respectfully submitted, orraene on Weeks-Newell Lorraine M. Weeks-Newell